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Dear all, I am sure you 
will all agree that this 
half term has gone by 
in the blink of an eye!  
We have plenty to 
update you on, as well 
as a full agenda for the 
rest of this academic 
year, see below. 

Event Dates 

Please see attached a list of 

Woolgrove events and activities 

further on, plus some local 

events happening for the 

remainder of the school year.   
 

Driving in/out of the premises 

We have had a 

complaint from a local 

resident regarding lack 

of thought for other 

road users. 

Please can I remind you that Woolgrove is 

situated in a residential area and as such, care 

and consideration should be taken when driving 

in the vicinity.  This includes, but in not limited to; 

parking correctly and safely, manoeuvring with 

care, obeying to local speed restrictions (as well 

as the 5mph school limit) and being courteous 

and kind to others. 

The entrance to our school also crossed over the 

local bridleway, known as the Greenway.  This is a 

large route which is used by pedestrians and 

cyclists alike.  When turning off of Prior Way into 

the school, please approach with care in order to 

allow the Greenway users to cross safely in this 

area.  

Amendment to 2025/2026 Term Dates 

Please note that the Occasional Day in our 
Autumn Term next year has moved from Friday 
5th December to Friday 28th November 2025.  
This is to ensure we are aligned with other 
schools in the area who coincide their inset day 
with Black Friday.  Please see updated calendar 
attached. 

INCo 
 
Welcome to Kate Chiddy who is our new Inclusion 
Coordinator (INCo).  You will all get the 
opportunity to meet Kate when you next attend 
your child's EHCP annual review.  If you need to 
contact Kate her email address is: 
 
inco@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 
 
or you can call the school office.  This term Kate is 
non-class based on Mondays, Wednesdays and 
Thursdays. 
 
EHCCO Update 
 
Our Hertfordshire Local Authority EHCP 
Coordinator (EHHCO), Sami Willson, recently 
moved to another role within HCC.  Brooke 
O'Donoghue has now taken on this role and she 
can be reached by email at: 
 
Brooke.ODonoghue@hertfordshire.gov.uk 
 
if you have any queries related to your child's 
EHCP that is the Local Authority’s 
responsibility.  Please note that this is for 
Hertfordshire children only. 
 

mailto:inco@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk
mailto:Brooke.ODonoghue@hertfordshire.gov.uk
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Friends of Woolgrove Meeting 

We are having a meeting of 
the FoW on Friday 6th June 
from 9.30 - 10.30 to make 
plans for the biggest 
fundraising event on the 
Woolgrove School calendar - 
the summer fair!!  All are 

invited and welcome and we really do need your 
support to make this event a success.  If you 
cannot attend in 
person but would like 
to join us on Teams 
then please let the 
office know and we 
will sort it.  I look 
forward to seeing you there.  

50/50 Club 

A lucky Parent from 
Sphere Class has 
won the draw this 
month.  There is still 
time to join the 
50/50 club and you 

could win a cash prize to share with the school!  
Pay £3 for entry to every draw from now until the 
end of this academic year (£1 per month!).  If 
your entry is picked at random, you win 50% of 
the prize pot with the other 50% supporting our 
school.  

Year 6 Activities  

Our Year 6 pupils have 

been celebrating their 

last summer here at 

Woolgrove with a week 

of activities.  We are so 

proud of how they all managed to take part and 

so much enjoyment was had by all.  Please see 

our special pages below celebrating wonderful 

moments with wonderful children. 

 

School Meals  

If your child is having 
school meals and is 
not part of the 
Universal or Free 
School Meals 
schemes, please 
ensure you check your balance on Parentmail and 
ensure your account is in credit.  School meals are 
charged at £3.50 per day.  Letters will be going 
home to advise any outstanding debt. If not 
cleared, any outstanding accounts will be frozen 
and no further meals will be provided. Please 
contact the school office if you have any 
questions or are experiencing financial hardship.   

Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

The Friends have 
decided to 
postpone the 
Teddy Bear’s 
Picnic until early 
in the Autumn 
Term.  Look out 

for the new date coming very soon – we look 
forward to seeing you and your Teddy friends 
then! 

Class Celebration Afternoons 

Thank you to all that 

came along to our 

Class Celebrations.  

The children enjoyed 

sharing their work 

with you and it’s 

always lovely to see Parents and Carers face to 

face, particularly over a cuppa and a biscuit! 
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SEND Music Festival  

On Thursday we welcomed children from 
Southfields and The Valley to share in a joint 
SEND Music Concert! 
 

Each school took a 
turn to perform for 
the rest of the 
children. It was lovely 
to welcome some 
familiar faces back as 
some of the children 
who used to attend 
Woolgrove returned 
with The Valley. 

 

  

 

 

Keeping safe during the holidays 

Holidays can sometimes be a 
difficult time for families. 
Please see below for some 
useful contacts if you need 
support during the break. 

Our phones are not manned, but school admin 
email is always monitored during the school 
holidays. If you require advice or support from us, 
please contact: admin@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 

If you have a safeguarding query or concern, 
please contact: dsl@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 

Finally…. 

Please do check the diary dates for next half 
term.  We have a very busy few weeks leading up 
to the end of this academic year, so it is 
important to keep up with the events calendar 
(below). 

Have a lovely half 
term break and I 
look forward to 
welcoming all 
pupils back on 
Tuesday 3rd June – 
School Photo Day! 

 

 

 

Lisa Hall,  
Head Teacher  

 

Children’s services: 0300 123 4043 
Police non-emergency: 101 

Police emergency: 999 

mailto:dsl@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk
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May 

Monday 26th – Friday 30th Half Term – SCHOOL CLOSED 

June 

Monday 2nd June Inset Day – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 3rd June School Photos 

POSTPONED  FoW Teddy Bears’ Picnic 

Tuesday 10th  Trip to Willows Farm: Sphere, Cube, Cone, Pyramid, Hexagon, Star 

Thursday 12th Electric Umbrella visit Woolgrove! 

Friday 13th 

FoW Fathers’ Day Gift Shop 

Open Afternoon:  2.30 - 3.30pm 

Tuesday 17th  Trip to Willows Farm: Blue, Red, Yellow, Green, Purple, Gold 

Thursday 19th Open Evening:   6-7pm 

Tuesday 24th  Puberty Information Sessions: 9.30-11am 

Thursday 26th Y6 Transition Morning at The Valley 

July 

Tuesday 1st Y6 Parents Transition Evening at the Valley: 5.30-6.30pm 

Thursday 3rd Y6 Transition Morning at The Valley 

Monday 7th Sports Day: Pyramid, Hexagon, Star, Gold, Cone  

Tuesday 8th Sports Day: Green, Purple, Yellow, Cube, Sphere, Blue, Red 

Thursday 10th Hertfordshire Transition Day 

Friday 11th  Summer Fair 4-7pm 

Thursday 17th Y6 Leavers Assembly: 1:15-2.30pm 

Tuesday 22nd End of Term: 1.15pm Finish 

Wednesday 23rd Inset Day SCHOOL CLOSED 
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Year 6  
Wymondley Woods 
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 Year 6 
Activity Week 
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Thank you! 

Bag to School 

MBDA Donation 

Our Target 

Soft Play Refurbishment  

Easter Egg Hunt 

Asda Cash Back 

Christmas Cards 

Mother’s Day  

£6,000 
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